
Martha's Vineyard Intergroup 
PO Box 1058 
Oak Bluffs, MA 02557 
Help Line 508-627-7084 
Website: aaonmv.org 

Minutes of the meeting held April 17, 2024 

Robert M Chairperson 
Kristen B Treasurer 
Stacy W Website Manager 
Heather S Secretary 
Dave S Commitment Liaison 

Representatives Present 
Mike H, James A, Tom H, Mac D, Cody C, Suzanne P, Mark I (A), Karen (A) 

Attendees Present 
David S, Steve H 

Meeting brought to order by the Chairman. The minutes of the last meeting 
were read and accepted. 

Treasurer's Report 03/21/24 - 04/17/24 
Opening Balance: ………………… $4,653.25 
Debits: 
One Box ……………………….….. $31.30 
Verizon ……………………………. $57.26 
Steamship tickets for Gosnold…..$172.00 
Caterer for unity breakfast…….…$2,000.00 
Insurance for unity breakfast…….$105.00 
New checks ordered………………$26.50 

Contributions: 
Women’s meeting………….……….$200.00 
Ending Balance……………………. $2,461.19 

The treasurer’s report was read and accepted. 

Old Business  

Stacy updated on the website and schedule: ready to go. 

http://aaonmv.org/


Dave brought us up to date on the ongoing commitments to Gosnold and 
the jail. Gosnold is going well, we can now bring people with less than 90 days 
but they will not be able to share. The last boat was cancelled on the night of one 
of the commitments: the commitment left early to get the 8:30 boat. We will 
discuss what to do in these situations. Gosnold has run out of books, Ben P may 
be able to supply books, we will discuss this further next meeting. The jail 
commitment has 3 spaces available, the requirement is 90 days clean and sober 
and a background check. 

Unity breakfast:  
Johnny and the insurance are paid, there is still a cleaning fee of $200 
outstanding. Suzanne is passing everything on to Stacy (rental agreement, 
paperwork, etc) 

There will be 10 tickets reserved at the door. 

Karen will ask about lending a big book. 

David S went over the breakfast format. 

The motion was made, seconded, and passed to buy two airpots.  

Ongoing reminder to review Intergroup bylaws.  

New Business 

Kristen B asked about signing up for Zelle or another form of online payments. 
We are not able to. 

Two people are interested in being the GSR representative.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Heather Y S Secretary 
*Next meeting in person will be Wed, May 15, 2024 at 6 pm at the Vineyard 
House in the Pat Gregory Conference Room located upstairs


